## **Cancer Center Associates**

Sultan A. Chowdhary, M.D.

Merilyn Tunstall- Stroman, FNP

4201 Medical Center Dr. #180 McKinney, Tx 75069 2698 N. Galloway #103 Mesquite, Tx 75150 5948 W. Parker Rd. #100 Plano, Tx. 75093 972-548-9690 972-686-6646 972-686-6646

Dear Patient,

We at Cancer Center Associates (CCA) and Rena Tarbet Cancer Center (RTCC) appreciate the confidence you have placed with us in allowing us to care for you as a patient.

I am pleased to announce that I have joined The Center for Cancer and Blood Disorders (CCBD). As a solo practitioner, it was not going to be possible to sustain Cancer Care Associates. After realizing this, I partnered with One Oncology, a network of Community Cancer Centers, and as a result, our locations will continue providing the quality of care you expect under CCBD management.

I will continue practicing from the current McKinney and Plano locations. Dr. Ahmed has been successfully assisting me in providing care for Mesquite patients. As a result, I am officially transferring the care of Mesquite patients to him to continue to meet your treatment and healthcare needs.

CCBD has already begun providing chemotherapy services in my offices. My first official day with CCBD will be January 2, 2025.

This transition is a big undertaking in a short period of time. We are working diligently and strive to ensure that there will be no disruption in your care. All of your currently scheduled appointments and care services will transition to and be conducted under CCBD.

I am also excited to announce that over the coming months, additional physicians, patient support services and care options will be added to my practice!

If, for some reason, you wish to transfer your care to another provider, your records are available through March, 2025 and may be obtained by calling our main number (972) 548-9690. Starting in April, CCBD will assume custodianship of your records and they will be available by calling CCBD's Medical Records department (817) 333-3382.

I am excited about this transition and look forward to continuing to care for you.

Sincerely,

Sultan Chowdhary, MD